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27 June 2008 

Sexualisation report supports Bureau’s important role 

The recommendations of the Senate Standing Committee on Environment, Communication and the Arts report on sexualisation of children has added momentum and support to work already being done by the Advertising Standards Bureau.

“We welcome the report and its recommendations and believe it offers a balanced and appropriate way forward for the continuation of advertising self-regulation in Australia,” Advertising Standards Bureau Chief Executive Officer, Ms Alison Abernethy said.

She said the Advertising Standards Bureau will look closely at the report and continue to work cooperatively with government, community and industry groups to agree on methods of addressing the recommendations.

Ms Abernethy said she is pleased the Committee recognised the work the ASB has done to date and noted that some recommendations, such as community consultation and research to act as benchmarks for Advertising Standards Board determinations, have been implemented.

“Our submission to the enquiry made it clear that research will continue to be undertaken regularly and it also included information about the way our online complaints process directs complainants to the correct agency if their complaint does not fall within our charter,” Ms Abernethy said.

“We work continually to improve our process to make it easier for the community to air their concerns and we welcome the committee's endorsement of the current self-regulatory system as both cost-effective and appropriate.

“We also welcome feedback about how the public perceives the system, its accessibility and effectiveness and, as is the nature of a world-class self-regulatory system, we will contuinue to respond and evolve to any changes in community standards,” Ms Abernethy said.

She said the ASB continues to develop and implement new services and also hoped to offer voluntary pre-clearance services to all advertisers in the near future.

Ms Abernethy said the ASB has been working closely with the Outdoor Media Association for the past six months to find ways to appropriately address community concerns about billboards and other outdoor advertising.

“The Advertising Standards Board considered two outdoor advertisements at its June meeting and held an extraordinary meeting to consider community concerns about two television advertisements that went to air after the June Board meeting,” Ms Abernethy said. 

During its June meeting the Advertising Standards Board considered complaints against 29 advertisements. A full list of the advertisements considered by can be viewed on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. 

Contact: Alison Abernethy, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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